BOWLS NORTH (INC)

Minutes Board Meeting 9th August 2010 

Kings Meadows Bowls Club

President Tony opened the Board Meeting at 6.31pm.
Tony Benneworth expressed a special welcome to the new Board Director, Joyce Shaw.
Present:  

Tony Benneworth, Gaylene McNab, Margaret Turner, Joyce Shaw, Rob Panton, Lyn Mitchell,
 Brenda Jones, Ray Boutcher, Max Minns, John Webb

Apologies: 
Veronica Fellows, Isabel McLelland
Confirmation of minutes circulated be accepted

Business arising from previous minutes 
Bowls North Logo – accepted & has been ordered .The TV commercial is close to being finalised.
Logo is to be added to all BN Letterheads.
Publicity Officer – Rob Shaw (Examiner to make the appointments). Tony Benneworth is to speak with Rob Shaw.
Club owned Computers– Invermay, Launceston, Deloraine (not connected), Kings Meadows, North Launceston, Trevallyn, and Longford.
Men’s Afternoon Tea –the onus is on the host club as to whether they will supply afternoon tea, please notify your visiting club as to YES or NO afternoon tea. This outcome will be reinforced at the next Men’s Section Delegates meeting.

Correspondence - list of inward & outward circulated
Lilydale Bowls Club – seeking financial assistance- after a general discussion a decision was made that Tony Benneworth & Margaret Turner seek advice from Ken Bassett from the Tasmania Perpetual Trustees and speak with Directors of the Lilydale Bowls Club.
Midlands Bowls Club Ladies section – using East Coast Ladies as replacements – forwarded to the Women’s Section.
Pennant Result Pads – 3 quotes obtained – Regal Press was successful in their quotation for 200 pads of 30 sheets at a cost of $998. A decision was made to order 250 pads, for inclusion of the mixed pennant & all Northern Squads. One pad will last a side for Two (2) seasons.
Umpire ID number to be placed on the Result sheet; is it the same as their Bowls Australia ID No.?
Secretary is to follow up Umpires ID no. with Marie Cleaver.

Cressy Bowls Clubs – requesting that the opening & closing Bank & Investment accounts of Bowls North to be added to the future Board minutes. 

Also why are clubs not receiving copies of the Bowls Tasmania minutes?


The Balances are not included into the Board minutes but are available upon request.

Bowls Tasmania minutes are not circulated to the Clubs. 

Clearances as circulated

Treasurer’s Report

Margaret distributed copies and explained the report.
Sponsorship of $3000 from the Federal group has been banked.
All future Cheques MUST be made payable to Bowls North (INC).


Reports:

Men’s Section by Rob Panton: 
Appointed to the Men’s Match Committee, following the close of nominations are Andrew Baird, Garry Bevan, Kent Mitchell and Noel Dargan. 

· Approved the new eligibility rule (old 9 games).
· Approved the use of Ladies in Div 4 or 5.
To be voted on at the next delegates meeting to be held on 17th August, is the relegation & promotion issue for the 2010/11 season.
Men’s Section Secretary to write to Scottsdale Bowls Club re outcome of walkers on the green, this letter will also be forwarded to Green keepers.

Women’s Section: No report
Juniors by Rob Panton:

 A free clinic to be held at the Kings Meadows Bowls Club on the 8th & 15th September from 9.30am to 12 noon. A flyer has been forwarded to schools to be placed in the schools newsletter and flyers are being provided to be placed in the “show bag” which will be handed out at the “Play for life ... join a sporting club” on Friday 20th August 2010 from 1.30- 3pm at Inveresk Park.

Junior Panel Meeting held 25th July, 

Outcomes

 - Championships 3 games a day.
 - Dates for January games –accepted.
 - Mark Howlett has been approached to organize the greens for Championship Days; a preference is to host all games at one venue.
 - Dennis Page & Brenda Jones are the junior selectors.
 - Greg & Barb Smith have been approached for coaching of juniors.
Umpires by John Webb: 
Projector Screen has been purchased and will be presented to the umpires on Saturday 14th August.
Another umpire’s course is due to start in late October/early November.
Coaches by John Webb:
Coaches courses will start in mid September, intake of no more than 12 persons at a time.
East Coast Members are included in this course.

16 new members who have completed their course are waiting for their police checks to finalise the completion of their certificate. 

Lyn Mitchell –
The Examiner has advised Lyn that all fundraisers for bowls clubs should not be in her column, clubs to advertise in the Bowls section in the Examiner. Mixed Pennant - have a few sides, all sides to be entered through the Bowls North Office by email or fax, closing date is the 17th September 2010.
Mitsubishi Challenger League Gala Day on Sunday 14th November. 

To be hosted by Invermay Bowls Club, all the Challenger League Sides will be playing on that day at this venue. Parking is available at the Inveresk Car Park.

Examiner Photographer has been organised for the Gala day and the State Junior Championships.
Board Convenor: no report


MPIO: no report



Marketing / Publicity: no report

Club Visits: no report



Youth Policy:
Rob Panton/Brenda Jones

A proposal for Bowls North to be forwarded to Bowls Tasmania regarding under 18/under 25 competition to be played in conjunction with the Statewide Pennant.

Max Minns volunteered to forward the proposal to Bowls Tasmania EO Maxine Viney.

Past President by Max Minns: 

A grant has been approved by the Premier’s Department of $1500 to assist with the Northern Past Presidents’ Association bus expenses.
Policy/Procedures/By Laws:  no report
Bowls Tasmania by Tony Benneworth: No report
General Business:
Green’s Committee – Mark Howlett has been approached and has accepted the appointment of Chairman of the Green’s committee.

The committee, on their acceptance of appointment are Ray Boutcher, Tony Linger and Andrew Baird.

A recommendation from the BN Board for both Men & Women’s Pennant Finals is that the best greens available are to be used.

Official Opening Day – there is to be no Bowls North Official Opening Day but instead a function to be organised prior to Christmas.
40 years Certificates – certificates are available, names to be forwarded to Bowls North Office. 

Max Minns - stated that Garry Beven has had no response from Michael Bailey (Country Club Casino).

A letter has been received from the Country Club Casino’s Marketing & Sponsorship Coordinator advising that all contact from Bowls North is to be directed through Tony Benneworth.
Rob Panton – expressed concerns about the Bowls North Website, he was advised that the Webmaster has been on holidays.

Lyn Mitchell - asked if there was a policy on shade around the greens due to hazards pertaining to different forms of shade provided at Clubs. 
Margaret Turner - has been asked by Invermay Bowls Club if there is a family affiliation fee; there is no family affiliation fee with Bowls North or Bowls Tasmania.
Affiliation Fee for Flinders Island - is Bowls North going to charge the members their fee? 

 Last season Flinders Island members only paid the Bowls Tasmania Fee. 
It was resolved that payments to Bowls North from the Flinders Island Bowls Club be the amount required to register their Club with Bowls North and for their members to pay the Bowls Tasmania Affiliation fee only.
Gaylene McNab - requested that a new office computer be purchased. Quotes have been obtained for a Tower and a Laptop.

The next meeting will be held on Monday 11th October 2010 commencing at 6.30 pm at Kings Meadows BC. 
Meeting closed at 7.53pm 
Moved Brenda Jones 


Minutes dated 12th July 2010 that had been circulated be taken as read and be adopted- seconded Max Minns.           


CARRIED














Moved by Max Minns


That inwards correspondence accepted & outwards be endorsed - seconded by Lyn Mitchell										            


 CARRIED











Moved by Max Minns 


Clearances as agenda be accepted – seconded by Brenda Jones


										CARRIED








Moved Margaret Turner 


That payments for $858.59 as paid be ratified - seconded by Brenda Jones 


										CARRIED


Moved Margaret Turner


That the financial report as presented be accepted- seconded by John Webb


										CARRIED

















Moved Brenda Jones 


That a new computer, either tower or laptop be purchased for the Bowls North office up to the amount of $1437. Seconded Ray Boutcher 


											CARRIED














